STATE OF TENNESSEE

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION
DIVISION OF AIR POLLUTION CONTROL

WILLIAM R. SNODGRASS TENNESSEE TOWER
312 ROSA L. PARKS AVENUE, 15" FLOOR
NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 37243

December 11, 2014

Mark Lallathin, Continuous Improvement Manager
International Paper Company

5032 South Davey Crockett Parkway

Morristown, TN 37813

Re: 32-0028, International Paper Company, 5032 South Davey Crockett Parkway, Morristown,
Conditional Major Operating Permit 46683 1, Operational Flexibility #1

Dear Mr. Lallathin:

This correspondence is in response to your letter dated November 7, 2014. The information that you
provided has undergone a preliminary review by the permit program.

It has been determined that the change described in your letter (replacing a 66 inch two color printer
slotter) does not constitute a modification, as defined in subparagraph 1200-03-02-.01(1)(aa) of the
Tennessee Air Pollution Control Regulations. Specifically, the proposed change would not result in
emissions from the source exceeding the emissions allowable under the existing operating permit
466831. Therefore, the source will not require a new construction permit at this time.

Part 1200-03-02-.01(1)(aa)4. requires that written notification be provided to the Technical Secretary at
least seven days in advance of such a change. Your letter is accepted as the required notification. You

should attach a copy of your letter to permit number 46683 1, as required by that part.

If you have any questions concerning this correspondence, please contact Steven Simpson at (615) 532-
0530.

Sincerely.

Steven Simpson, Section Manager
East Tennessee Permit Program



